
 
 
 
 
 
 

Indigenous Law Bulletin, Faculty of Law, UNSW, Sydney NSW 2052 Australia. ABN: 57 195 873 179 
E ilb@unsw.edu.au http://www.ilc.unsw.edu.au/publications/indigenous-law-bulletin 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

CALL FOR SUBMISSIONS  
SPECIAL EDITION 

Family is Culture: One Year On  
 

The Indigenous Law Bulletin (‘ILB’) seeks submissions for its special edition dedicated to Indigenous 
Youth In/Justice. We seek submissions and reflections commemorating one year since the publication of 
the “Family is Culture” report.  
 
The ILB especially welcomes contributions from Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander writers, researchers, 
community practitioners and activists. Given the thematic focus of this issue, we welcome contributions by 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander young people, especially those in out-of-home-care, incarcerated 
young people or otherwise impacted by these industries.   
 
We seek conventional contributions in the format of academic and policy commentary within the broad 
thematic of the one year anniversary, as well as photography, poetry, artistic, creative and non-
conventional contributions along these themes. 

o Submissions will be between 1,500-2,500 words, comply with AGLC and ILB Style Guide 
available online. (if you think you are going to require more length for your piece, then just let 
us know and we can make that work). 

o The word count does not include endnotes, which are used in the ILB rather than footnotes. 
You needn’t worry about now much space or words these will take up though, as we can easily 
allocate space for endnotes within our layouts if you’ll be needing to use them.    

o The other main things to remember with your paper are that the font is Times New Roman, 
and text is left justified and at 12pt. Feel free to check out “4. Formatting Guidelines” in the 
Style Guide for more info, but those are the basics. 

o Non-conventional submissions (poetry, artwork, photography accompanied by written 
component) to be discussed with the Editor. We welcome your contributions! 

o If you could have your paper submitted to us by our editorial deadline of Monday 31 August 
2020 that would be ideal. 

Please submit any questions and queries, and your abstracts and submissions, directly to the Guest Editor: 
Amanda.porter@unimelbourne.edu.au 

 


